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Minutes - Policy Committee 

November 24, 2015 

3:30 pm 
675 Texas St. Ste. 6700 

Fairfield CA 94533 
 

Attendees: Commissioner Batchelor, Commissioner Spering, Commissioner Shopay, and members of the 
public Tyra Hayes City of Vacaville and Barry Haycock Phillippi Engineering.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:35 pm.  There were no communications from the public. The 
Committee reviewed the attached handout which described Standard 11.  The issue at hand was how to 
determine the length of the mitigation term.  
 
 As the standard is written the cities and the districts are to negotiate a term and if no agreement is 
reached the Commission decides.  The first table in the handout shows that Standard 11 mitigation has 
been imposed six times with mitigation terms varying from perpetuity to 25 years.  The loss in tax 
revenues ranged from 0.03 to 4.15% in these six occurrences.  The goal of mitigation shown in the first 
figure was to determine how long it would take for tax revenues to grow until they reached  baseline 
value at the time of the annexation. 
 
Staff contracted with EPS to provide some guidance for the Commission in determining the length of the 
mitigation period.  EPS found that assessed value increases an average of 3-4% a year, tempered by 
inflation and economic downturns.  The model they developed is summarized in the final table which 
shows that the term should be around 25 years. 
 
The Committee discussed several options.  It was pointed out that no other LAFCOs have a similar policy.  
However in Tulare County the cities and districts have a tax sharing agreement whereby the districts 
keep the baseline amount and the cities receive the tax increment.  That is the amount in excess of the 
baseline value.   
 
After some discussion the Committee requested staff to review the six cases to determine how much 
the assessed value has grown since the mitigation was imposed.  The Committee also requested that 
staff poll the city managers and district for ideas and opinions on whether the term should be 15, 20 or 
25 years.  The Committee deferred any decision until that data can be collected. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm. 

 

 


